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Marcia’s daughters 

Products 

With all that is going on in our country, floods, hurricanes and a major election, it was difficult to write about anoth-

er country and their people. So, I apologize for taking so long to write and update all of you. We have not slowed 

down and continue to see God work and preserve us even when it gets difficult in the natural.  

Well, we lost our lease!!!  

Not really a lease but we have been kicked out of our place for 

our Vera Cruz services. We have been growing, lives are being 

saved and transformed and families restored. We made the Devil 

mad with God’s progress and some dissention occurred with the 

regional pastor and he asked that we vacate. We thanked the 

local pastor that hosted us, asked that God bless him, and we 

packed up and left. One of volunteers talked to her pastors (Lena 

and Sandro), and they said we could use their church until we 

found a permanent site.  We only missed one week of service; 

God is good. The problem is we’re already “standing room only” 

at this new site. Please believe and pray that God has a bigger 

and better site for us. The Devil cannot stop what God starts. He 

only puts roadblocks in our way, but we know that God guides 

our hearts and our steps. 

The Dononez family has moved into their house! From fleeing a horrible and oppressive government, crossing jun-

gles and international borders, living hand-to-mouth on the street, to a new home. Maria had her father come from 

Venezuela to help build. He had to make the same treacherous trip, but he knew what a great opportunity and bless-

ing it was for his child and could not refuse.  

 

the new church 

Welcome! Maria’s father Nothing but smiles 



Her father does good work and worked crazy hours so they could 

move in as soon as possible and avoid paying more rent. 

Numerous people are asking for him to work at their houses. He 

has work scheduled until next year! He came to bless his family 

and now he is receiving blessings. 

 

Another year of changes, good and challenging changes. Always 

God is with us, leading to His path; sometimes He pulled us by our 

ears, but we always felt His love. We also knew you were praying 

and standing in faith believing in this awesome work. I can only 

say thank you and feel blessed. 

 

We pray you have a happy Thanksgiving and a Merry Christmas! 

 

the new bathroom 


